



656 Front Street
Trenton, ON K8V 4R8
quintebaptistchurch@gmail.com
613.813.7711

SENDING CHURCH

FaithWay Baptist Church
Pastor Eric Léveillé
1964 Salem Road
Ajax, ON L1T 0A3
905.686.0951
faithway.org

SERVING WITH

Baptist Missions to Forgotten Peoples 21 Jameston Avenue Hamilton, ON L9C 2R9 905.385.0293 bmfp.can@gmail.com



THE MACKEY FAMILY

June - July 2025

Trenton, Ontario

Dear praying friends,

It has been a great summer thus far, here at Quinte Baptist Church.

In the month of July, we hosted our annual Vacation Bible School. We were thankful for the twenty-one children who attended. Our church family was very involved in the VBS, which was a big blessing to us. Several parents also stayed and we were able to share the Gospel with them as well. We are praying for fruit from this effort!

We continue to see a number of first time visitors attend services. At a time of year where we generally anticipate a slight decline in attendance due to summer vacations and traveling, we have seen the exact opposite. The Lord has brought many people into our path, and we are thankful for the opportunity to minister to them. Over the past four weeks, we have seen at least fifteen first time visitors. Most of these are from the community. The attendance has been consistent, which is a big encouragement to us.

In our building we can seat about eighty people, and we are at about 75% of that capacity most Sundays. While there is still some room for growth, we are praying about a potential next building, and trusting that God will provide it in His time. We believe that God is beginning to provide for the need already. Another church here in eastern Ontario donated a very generous love offering (\$50,000) designated toward a building fund. What an encouraging and uplifting announcement that was to share with our church family at our most recent church potluck! God provides!

Our family was privileged to get away for a week of holiday recently. It was a great week of family time for us. We are thankful for the time of refreshment, and we are excited to continue to serve the Lord here in the city of Quinte West. Your faithful prayers and support are a blessing to us.

Here are a few specific requests that we would appreciate your prayers for:

- 1. Pray for our VBS followup
- 2. Pray for wisdom, direction and provision for our next building
- 3. Pray for our John 3:16 community mail-out this fall
- 4. Pray for Christine, who we led to the Lord earlier this year, as she continues her discipleship class.

In Christ, Micheal, Dorothée, Alice, Esme and Elise Mackey









